
Gail Marlene Hunter – VHS Class of 1957 
HUNTER, Gail Marlene (nee Potter) August 8, 1939 - December 18, 2016  
 

It is with profound sadness that we 
announce the passing of our beautiful 
Mother, Grandmother, sister and friend Gail 
Hunter. Gail was born in Victoria, on August 
8, 1939, and was extremely proud to be a 
4th generation Victorian, and even happier 
knowing that her grandchildren were 6th 
generation Victorian's. Gail was predeceased 
by her parents, Clarence and Thema Potter, 
and her Grandson Jake Dimock. She leaves 
to mourn, brother Gary Potter, daughter, 
Nadine (Mike) Dimock, grandchildren, Zac, 
Derek, and Michelle, daughter, Kim Hunter, 
and her grandson Jesse. Gail worked at 
many jobs in her lifetime and enjoyed each 
and every one of them, such as Dept. of 
Health and Welfare, Ocean Cement in 

Bamberton, CHEK-TV, Finning Tractor, Coast Tractor and John Deere. Gail also spent 13 years as 
secretary/Manager for the Island Equipment Owner Association in Victoria. For many years Gail 
played darts in the Victoria Women's Dart League and served as President for 3 years. She 
always had an interest in player Golf so she ventured back into the game in 1986 and never 
looked back. Gail had so many great friends at Cedar Hill Golf Course where she spent 2 years 
as Ladies Captain and many years on the ladies executive. She always spoke very highly of her 
friends at Cedar Hill, and in particular Jean Frame, Pat Olsen and Jamie Murphy. Mom had a 
sign on her door that said "I Golf, therefore I am never home." Gail attended S.J. Willis Junior 
High School when it was brand new, then went on to Victoria High School to finish her 
commercial training to become a secretary and eventually an office manager. You know that 
place between sleep and awake? That place where you can still remember dreaming? That's 
where I will always love you. That's where I will be waiting!! - Peter Pan As a family we are 
grieving her loss, but please join us for a celebration of her Life to be held at Cedar Hill Golf 
Course, January 15, 2017 at 1 pm. 
 


